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Swinton, Salford, M27 5BW

Dear Mr. Grant,

Subject: 
Draft Consultation Paper on a New Planning Policy Statement 7 (PPS7) – Sustainable 

Development in Rural Areas

Generally, the draft PPS7 is a welcome direction with regards to countryside planning policies. However there are a number of issues relevant to the countryside in Salford, a large proportion of which is green belt requiring further clarification. These are outlined below:

a) There needs to be a recognition that the specific tests of what is acceptable in Green Belt can act as a major constraint on restructuring the agricultural economy in an urban fringe location. This may even make farm diversification difficult where new buildings and infrastructure may be preferable to the reuse of existing, outdated farm buildings. This tension may make it more difficult to achieve a sustainable economy in the urban fringe than in the wider countryside where there is no Green Belt constraint. 

b) Urban fringe continues to be treated as a poor relation with no proper attempt to explain how planning policies in the urban fringe can support an urban renaissance (in line with Objective ii). At present this is restricted to one short paragraph (26). PPS7 should include greater detail specifically in relation to urban fringe planning guidance.

c) Following on from point b) regarding the urban fringe, the removal of local countryside designations would undermine the credibility of local policies and weaken some very important partnerships. In Salford, the Community Forests and potentially Regional Park designations, provide an important policy framework for a number of local policies in the development plan. They have a particular resonance in the urban fringe where there is currently a lack of national policy guidance.
d) There is a lack of guidance with respect to major recreation/sports facilities in the countryside and their relationship to tourism policy. This falls between PPG17, PPG2 and PPS7. The main issues and associated weighting attached to the various policies should be set out in one of the documents. Associated issues around tourism require further clarity, particularly with the removal of PPG21.
e) There is a lack of any reference to the importance of good design. This element should be an important determinate as to whether a development is acceptable or not, and this should be emphasised in PPS7.
I trust you will consider these points as part of your consultation process and look forward to the final copy of PPS7.
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